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Leaders meet Dallas Post/Ed Campbell 

Shown here at a recent Neighborhood Girl Scout meeting are, from left, seated, Mona Hoover, 
Charlene Cook, Terry Sutton. Second row, Joann Freeman, Cindy Evans. 

Scout Neighborhood concludes year 
Girl Scout Neighborhood 24 has concluded their year 

with their annual covered dish dinner on April 16 at 
Prince of Peace Church. 

Leaders, assistants, and service team members 
were present to receive the following information for 
their troops. Day camp will be held June 23 to June 27 
at Irem Temple, the annual Girl Scout Flea Market 
will be held April 26 at the Ice-A-Rama, and council is 
sponsoring a Kids Care Program. 

Troops receiving special credit for the Girl Scout 
Cookie Awesome Achievement Award were Troops 
624, 638, 647, 652, 658 and 706. These troops reached 
their neighborhood percent quota for selling cookies. 

Special thanks went to Karen Rittenhouse, Debby 

  

MARRIAGE LICENSES 

(The following Back Mountain 
couples have applied for marriage 
licenses in Luzerne County: ) 

JAY T. CRISPELL, 35 Park St., 
Dallas, and TRACY L. COOL- 
BAUGH, RD 1, Box 257, Pittston. 

THOMAS N. CROSSIN, 96 Denni- 
son St., Swoyersville, and EILEEN 
M. JUDGE, 825 Sutton Rd., Shaver- 
town. 

      

; CHAR H. CASTERLINE, 555 
ount Olivet Rd., Wyoming, and 

RUTH R. MASKALIS, RD 2 
333, Dallas. 

PAUL B. SHAVER, III, 288 Post 
Rd., Trucksville, and ROSARIA 
MARY DeANGELO, 4 No. Hancock 
St., Wilkes-Barre. 

JOSEPH J. KLEBACK, 116 First 
St., Exeter, and DARIA BAR- 
BACCI, RD 5, Dallas. 

EDWARD J. STEPANSKI, 19 
Grant St., Shickshinny, and THER- 
ESA L. ROMAN, RD 1, Box 195E, 
Sweet Valley. 

, Box 

  

Divorces 

(The following Back Mountain 
couples have filed Complaints in 
Divorce at the Luzerne County 
Courthouse: ) 

      

Jane Riggi, Plaintiff, 93-A Rob- 
bins Road, Haddonfield Hills, 
Dallas, and Nicholas J. Riggi, 
Defendant, Pa. RT. 483, Box 131, 
Benton, Columbia County. 

Michael E. Rowlands, Plaintiff, 54 
Wheaton St., West Wyoming, and 
Evelyn Rowlands, Defendant, 
Huntsville Road, Lehman Township. 

Martha G. Sickler, Plaintiff, 18 
Harris Hill Road, Trucksville, and 
Leo E. Sickler, Box 284 Shawanese, 
Harvey’s Lake Borough. 

34 Clark Lane 
Plains, PA 18705 

PAUL CILIBERTO'S 

FLING-A- THINGS 
RECORDED MUSIC DANCE PARTIES 

Featurin 
BROADCAST ANNOUNCERS as EMCEES 

and TOP-NOTCH SOUND and LIGHT PACKAGES. 
GRADUATIONS, WEDDINGS, DANCES or ANY FLING! 

pm 
The best Selection and Savings ever...Don t miss it! 

Dinger, Joyce Birt, Pat Sandstrum, Cindy Evans for 
being our special chairwomen and Mona Hoover, our 
Brownie Consultant who will be leaving the service 
team. 

      
Charter Nite held 

Neighborhood Director, Charlene Cook is taking a 
sabbatical and Mrs. Terry Sutton will be the new 
Neighborhood Director. The following were 1985-86 
service team members: 
Kozick, Brownie Consultants, Terry Sutton and Joann 
Freeman, Junior Consultants. 

Mona Hoover and Mary 

The 1986-87 service team will be Mary Kozick and 
Shirley Haas, Brownie Consultants, Joann Freeman 
and Cindy Evans, Junior Consultants. 

At the 59th Annual Charter Nite of the Dallas Rotary Club 
held recently at Irem Temple Country Club, Ralph Conner 
and Robert Baird received the coveted Paul Harris Award. 
The award, named after the founder of Rotary International, 
is given for outstanding service and contributions to Rotary 
and it's endeavors locally and world wide. Both men are 
past presidents of Dallas Rotary. Pictured above are Ralph 
Conner, Don Lockhart, 
Robert Baird. 

President of Dallas Rotary, and 

Kiwanis holds Goodwill Tour 
The seventh annual Canadian 

Goodwill Tour of the Dallas Kiwanis 
Club recently took a group of 
Kiwanians, joined by another 
quarter from ‘the Cortland, New 
York Kiwanis Club, as far as 
Toronto, Ontario. The trip included 
visits with nine Kiwanis Clubs. 

The local group visited the clubs 
of Elmira, Horseheads, and Corn- 
ing, New York, Niagara Falls in 
both New York and Ontario, and 
four clubs in the Toronto area. 

Births 
(The following Back Mountain 

couples have announced births 
during the past week:) 
TURCHIN, DANIEL and CINDY, 

Box 87, RD 6, Dallas, a son, Tues- 
day, April 22. 
PACE, JEFFREY and JOYCE, 36 

Harris Hill Road, Trucksville, a son, 
April 22. 
REGAN, JAMES JR. and BAR- 

BARA, Box 152 RD 1, Harvey's 
Lake, a son, Friday, April 25. 
SHAW, TIMOTHY and KELLY, 

RD 3, Sweet Valley, a son, Friday, 
April 25. 

  

  

  

   
    

(717) 829-5264 

    

Fanaa 

Several meetings were especially 
planned by the host club to note the 
annual bi-national Friendship Week. 

Dallas Kiwanians who made the 
Canadian trip include President 
Paul Selingo, Past Presidents Bob 
Dolbear and John Luke, and Past 
Lt. Governor Reese Pelton. 

  

   Welcome 
Baby 

The recent arrival of the newest 
member of your household is the 
perfect time to arrange for a WEL- 
COME WAGON call. 

I'm your WELCOME WAGON rep- 
resentative and my basket is full of 
free gifts for the family. Plus lots of 
helpful information on the special 
world of babies. 

Call now and let's celebrate your 
i baby. 

675-2070 

HWetame gon 

  

        

        

          

   

  

    Back Mountain on the move 
  

SNOW IN APRIL. April 23rd to be 
exact, and not a snow flurry either 
but as much as 30 inches in the 
Poconos. It did stop a lot of people 
from moving for several hours. Ray 
and Nancy Daring, owners of 
Daring’s Market, had a daughter on 
her way home who was stranded for 
five hours on one of the major 
highways. She never did make it to 
Dallas, but was able to turn around 
and return to her home. 

-0- 

SHEILA 
MCALLISTER, 
the electrologist | 
who has offices in 
the Back Mt. Pro- | 
fessional Build- 
ing, reported six 
inches at her | 
home in Sutton 
Hills, Shaver- 
town. Another 
Pioneer Avenue, 
Shavertown resi- 
dent said she had 
to 
shovel her car out of her driveway. 

-0- 

CLAUDE AND DIANE ANDER- 
SON and girls of Demunds Road, 
Dallas, were honored at an open 
house on Thursday evening at Art 
and Laurie Woods’ home in Orange. 
The Andersons will be leaving in 
May for Indiana where they will 
live for 15 months while Claude goes 
to school. Claude presently holds a 
Ph.D., he is a professor at Wilkes 
College and will return to Wilkes 
when he completes this year of 
study. The Andersons will be missed 
by their friends this next year, we 
wish them the best in their year of 
study. 

-0- 

TONY AND WANDA KOWALSKI 
of Noxen were honored at a surprise 
25th wedding anniversary party on 
Saturday night at Jackson Fire 
Hall. 

Their daughter, Darlene planned 
the entire event from a great buffet 
dinner right down to a disc jockey 
and dancing. Darlene had a lot of 
help from her aunt and cousin also. 
The Kowalskis have two daughters, 
Darlene and Annette, and the only 
thing that couldn’t be worked out 
was getting Annette home from 
Germany for the special®occasion. 
Annette is stationed in Germany 
with the U.S. Army. By her chair at 
the head table was a beautiful 8x10 
picture of her in uniform, she was 
indeed a part of it anyway. The 
president is not allowing any unn- 
cessary flights due to the Libya 
crisis or she would have been there. 

JEAN HILLARD 

-0- 

LEE AND CAROL FETT and 

The Most Famous Basket ia the World® 

THIS IS A 

Neane)gon. 
COMMUNITY 

Let us welcome you! 

Phone 675-2070   
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CAROL CARROLL’S 
NO-APPOINTMENT HAIR SALON 

Memorial Highway, Dallas 
Ne the Cannon Towel Outlet Complex) 

MOTHER'S DAY SPECIAL 

Our $40.00 Quantum Wave 
by Helene Curtis 

Now $299? 
(Cut & Style Included) 

Special Runs May 5 to May 17 

“Ue Gurls A Carroll's Convey A 
Uerny Happy Mother's Day To AU 

Our Friends Hind Customers.” 

OPEN MON.-FRI. 8-8, SAT. 8-3 

675-9789 

  

| Orlando, 

      

children, Brian, 13 years old and 
Stefanie, 10 years old, get a Back 
Mountain welcome this week. The 
Fetts come to us from Charlottes- 
ville, Virginia. They are now resi- 
dents of 35 Dorchester Drive, 
Orchard View Terrace, Dallas. If 
you live in Orchard View be sure 
and welcome this lovely family to 
your neighborhood, we are pleased 
to watch the Back Mountain gain 
new friends and neighbors. 

-0- 

WOODY LABAR and family have 
returned from a great vacation in 

Florida. Woody sure 
deserved a vacation. He has to be 
the happiest, busiest mechanic in 

ii the world, especially in the valley 
anyway. His wife, whom I don’t 
know, surely deserved one too, just 
for being his wife. They stayed in a 
friend’s condo and had a real fun 
week of relaxation and touring. 
Glad they’re back. Keith’s car was 
there at the garage waiting for him, 
as usual. 

-0- 

MARILYN WARD, daughter of 
Bill and Naomi Ward, Dallas, is the 
winner of the Dallas Lioness Book 
Scholarship. Marilyn, who we all 
know from her involvement in 
school activities, most recently 
playing a part in “Guys and Dolls”, 
the school play, is a very deserving 
winner. 

She has represented her school 
and area very well over the years 
and is an outstanding student scho- 
lastically. She will attend Indiana 
University of Pennsylvania where 
she plans to study Math and Com- 
puter Science. Congratulations Mar- 
ilyn, our best wishes go with you as 
you further your education. 

-0- 

CRISTA SCHOLZ, daughter of 
Sharon and John Scholz of Dallas, 
was home for the weekend and also 
to attend the wedding of Brian 
Franklin, Lehman and Janine Wert- 
man, Dallas. 

Crista and Janine are both ’85 
grads of Dallas High School and 
Crista was part of the wedding 
party. Crista is presently working 
for the F.B.I. in Washington, D.C. 
and makes her home in Virginia. 
I’m sure her job is a most interest- 
ing and fearful one at this point in 
our government. It was nice meet- 
ing you Crista, good luck in your 

“Mother’s Day” 
RINGS 

14K 

or 
10K 

Yellow 
or 

White 
Gold 

        

      
    
    
    
    

  

      

     

   
A ring symboliz- 
ing Mother and 
Father united by 
a birthstone rep- 
resenting each 
child. 

  

    
    

          

       
    

Memorial Hwy, Dallas 

675-2623 

    ATTENTION! 

       

    

Back Mountain 

Community 

Organizations     

  

   
   

    

    

  

    

Tie SALLASCP0ST G ) 
Wants to know what you're doing 

When is your next meeting? 
Who are your new officers? 

What project are you working on? 
Call Dotty 

at 

; 675-5211 
And we'll let the community know 

all about your organization. 

career. 
-0- 

MYRTLE ELLIOTT of Harveys 
Lake and her niece Judy Boyle of 
Levittown, were planning a trip of a 
lifetime for a long while. The trip 
was an 8 day cruise to Mexico, 
Jamaica, Key West and surounding 
areas. Recently their dream came 
true and they were off on their 
cruise. 

Mrs. Elliott said it was everything 
she expected and more, a very 
enjoyable vacation until the heat got 
to her. Heat and exhaustion 
together got too much for her and 
she ended up going to the hospital . 
when she arrived home. After five 
days in the hospital, she’s now home 
and feeling much better. Stay well 
Mrs. Elliott and only remember the 
good part. 

-0- 

MARY LAUER, Shavertown, has 
been in the hospital due to a fall at 
her home. Mary broke her leg 
during the fall which required sur- 
gery and she is having a lot of pain 
and discomfort while she’s recuper- 
ating. Daughter Carol Lauer Cham- 
berlain, owner of Carol Lauer’s 
Beauty Salon ‘Shear Magic” in 
Shavertown, meanwhile gave Mary 
a beautiful granddaughter which 
arrived 8 weeks early. Mary has 
had a lot of unexpected surprises in 
her life lately, we congratulate her 
as well as wish her a speedy recov- 
ery so we can enjoy her new grand- 
daughter. 

-0- 

STACEY ROBERTS, daughter of 
Ben and Judy Roberts of Haddon- 
field Hills reached a turning point in 
her life on April 24th, she turned 13 
and now joins the rank of all teenag- 
ers. Happy birthday Stacey, hope 
you enjoyed your special day. 

-0- 

SHIRLEY MAJOR, my sister, 
also celebrated a birthday on the 
24th since I love her and want the 
feeling to stay mutual, I won’t say 
which birthday, but Happy Birth- 
day, Shirl! Shirl is a patient in 
General Hospital now, so also hurry 
home Shirl and enjoy your rest 
while you’re there. 

(Jean Hillard is a Back Mountain 
resident whose column appears 
weekly in The Dallas Post.) 

  

  

NUMBER 9 SHOP 

(lrangumcaed 

Thy Ta 
Y Seiad Colla liom 

Betty Vielionald 

NUMBER 

@ SHOP 
9 W. Northampton St. 
(corner S. Franklin St.) 
Wilkes-Barre, Pa. 18701 

Phone 825-2024 
IMPORTED CLOTHES 

JEWELRY — ACCESSORIES 
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